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Breeze Thru the Leaves 

There is a word that came to my mind recently. I think it really summariz-
es where a lot of our minds have gone these last few weeks of social dis-
tancing and living in some level of quarantine.  

conjecture : an opinion or conclusion formed on the basis of incomplete 
information 

As sinful human beings, we often gravitate towards trying to figure out 
the future in order to give ourselves the illusion that we have the handle 
on life and that all is going to be well.  

That is actually Godôs job, not ours.  

So what are we called to do? We are called as Godôs redeemed children, 
to focus on what we know and to put our trust in our Almighty, loving Fa-
ther who is never going to leave us or forsake us. Placing our focus on 
what we know to be true from His word is where our mind should contin-
ually go, not on the variables that are actually completely out of our con-
trol.  

So what do we know from Godôs word? Here are just a few key things 
we know. 

ñAnd we know that for those who love God all things work together 
for good, for those who are called according to his pur-
pose.ò (Romans 8:28) 

ñIn the world you will have tribulation. But take heart; I have over-
come the world.ò (John 16:33) 

ñYou know that the family of believers through-
out the world is undergoing the same kind of 
sufferings. And the God of all grace, who called 
you to his eternal glory in Christ, after you have 
suffered a little while, will himself restore you 
and make you strong, firm and steadfast.ò (1 
Peter 5:9-10) 

ñTrust in the Lord with all your heart, and do not 
lean on your own understanding. In all your 
ways acknowledge him, and he will make 
straight your paths.ò (Proverbs 3:5-6) 

 

   You can reach Pastor  

            Couser at 214-908-0242 

      or mark.couser@gmail.com  

   Continued on page 2  

Focusing On What We Know 

mailto:daberg14@yahoo.com


A Word from the Pastor, continued 

We waste a lot of emotional, mental and physical energy when we focus on things that we donôt 
know or things that are out of our control. But there are so many things we DO know in Christ. We 
know the GOOD NEWS! We know the end of the story! And like Paul prays in Philippians 3:10, ñI 
want to know Christðyes, to know the power of his resurrection and participation in his suf-
feringséò. This is the proper way to search and want to know what we need to know in this life in 
preparation for the eternal life that awaits us in Jesus. 

I strongly encourage you that before you get yourself bent out of shape about the anxieties of the 
ñunknownsò today and in the days ahead, that you and I remember to ñbe still and know that He is 
Godò and therefore we can let God be God, and let ourselves by His beloved child. He has got us! 
Christian music artist Steven Curtis Chapman once said in one of his songs, ñGod is God and I am 
not. I can only see a part of this picture Heôs paintingéò. May we walk by faith and not by sight and 
may we focus on what we know of God and the truth He has told us about this life as we walk for-
ward in the knowledge of the grace and love of Jesus Christ our forever crucified and risen Savior. 
What a joy it is to forever know Christ, and more importantly, to be known by our Gracious Savior 
who died and rose for you and me!  
 

Christôs grace & peace, 

Pastor Mark 
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VBS JUNE 15 - 19 

VBS WILL BE DURING T HE EVENINGS MONDAY - FRIDAY  

LIGHT SUPPER AT 5:30 - 6 PM  

VBS ACTIVITIES FROM 6 - 8 PM  

 

We are looking to borrow jungle stuffed animals:  

¶ Sloths (This is our Theme Animal)  

¶ Tigers  

¶ Leopards 

¶ Jaguars  

¶ Panthers  

¶ Gorillas  

¶ Monkeys  

¶ Parrots / Toucans  

¶ Snakes 

¶ Frogs 

¶ Crocodiles 

¶ Hippos  

¶ Lemurs  

Also we are looking to borrow green foliage, green garlands 

or green vines.   

If you have any of the above that you would like to lend, 

please put your name on it and give to Amanda Maddox or 

Mary Mobley.  

The elders met this past week and still feel it is best that we continue to worship virtually at 

this time. Our tentative plan is to formulate a plan for us to begin to gather at some level on 

campus in early June. We want to be extra cautious due to the fact that the curve has yet to be 

flattened for COVID -19 in our metropolitan area. We will be meeting as elders again during 

the second week of May to reevaluate  where we are at and how best to proceed to protect all 

members of TOL. We are also paying attention to CDC recommendations, executive orders 

from the governor and communication from our Texas District leaders as well. Thank you for 

your understanding and patience today and as we move forward.  

So for now we will continue to worship on Sunday mornings at 10:30  via Facebook  

https://www.facebook.com/TreeofLifeLCMS/   

We will continue with Bible Studies via Zoom (see Bible Study info and Zoom links on page 4).  

Please watch your email and listen to the Callingpost messages.  If you know of someone that 

is not receiving our communications please let Kara know. (972 -226-6086 or 

tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org)  Also, please keep us informed of any changes to your contact infor-

mation. We regularly send emails and Callingpost messages.  If you are not receiving these 

please let us know so that we can correct that and keep you informed.  

Letõs all stay connected! 

Update Regarding Services & Activities at TOL 

https://www.facebook.com/TreeofLifeLCMS/
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From the Seminaries 

To Tree of Life Lutheran Church,  

Itõs been a little while since Iõve last written, and so 

much has been happening both around the world and 

with me. As always, thank you for your support as one 

of my adopt -a-student sponsors. Your support has 

made it possible for everything Iõve gotten to do these 

past few years and for that I am incredibly thankful.  

The last time I wrote to you we were just a few weeks 

into the Lent term, which began at the end of January. 

We finished up with Lent term about halfway through 

March, which means that we are on break until the 

beginning of Easter term, which begins toward the end 

of April. Now, you should know that due to the situa-

tion with COVID -19, it was necessary for me to return 

to the US toward the end of March shortly after the 

end of Lent term. We made the decision to return 

home in conversation with representatives from Con-

cordia Seminary. Essentially, we realized that academ-

ical ly the only things left  for  us to do was to take our  

exams and turn in papers during Easter terms. (The 

way Cambridge works, there are no lectures during 

Easter term. The last lectures are held in Lent term.) 

At this point we were also confident that exams would 

have to be conducted remotely anyway, which meant 

there was no purpose in us staying in the UK. We 

would only be putting ourselves at risk for serious 

travel and repatriation complications further down the 

road. 

Fortunately, coming back to the US will not impact my 

academics this year. Like I said, there are no lectures 

left, just exams and papers. Exams are going to be con-

ducted remotely, so we will be able to do everything we 

need to do to finish our coursework here in the US. At 

present I am staying with my family in Houston, 

which is going well. Iõm spending time with them, 

while continuing to work on what I need to for Cam-

bridge and preparing for next year at Concordia Semi-

nary, which will be final year for my MDiv.  

In other news, I applied for and was accepted for a 

summer fellowship: FASPE (the Fellowship at Ausch-

witz for the Study of Professional Ethics). This is a ra-

ther competitive program that selects about a dozen or 

so seminary students from across the US to gather in 

Germany and Poland for intensive discussions about 

how German church leaders responded to the rise of 

the Nazis and were complicit in the Holocaust. The 

main focus of this fellowship, however, is how we can 

move forward into our own professional contexts and 

practice good ethical reflection in our chosen fields. 

This fellowship would have been held in the second half 

of June, however this summerõs program had to be sus-

pended. I have been told that they will invite the 2020 

fellows for the 2021 program. In any case, this was a 

significant honor to be selected for this program and I 

hope that I get the chance to take advantage of this 

opportunity next summer.  

Otherwise, Iõm working on doing the necessary reading 

and writing to finish my coursework. Iõm going to see if 

my home congregation needs any help while Iõm home 

and Iõve been talking to with NLOMA camps to see 

about working at a camp this summer. Iõll be sure to 

keep you updated on all of that.  

So then, thank you as always for your support. It 

means a lot to me. I hope everyone is staying safe in 

your area. I have been daily praying for the churches in 

our church body that they may weather this time well 

and that we may all make wise decisions for the good of 

the church and world that we live in.  

Godõs Peace, 

Kendall Davis  

 

Dear Friends in Christ,  

Thank you for your wonderful gift of $560.00! Your do-

nation is a special blessing to Concordia Seminary, ad-

vancing its mission of preparing faithful shepherds to 

go out into the world and boldly proclaim the love of 

Jesus Christ with the all -important message of eternal 

salvation through faith in Him!  

As we observe Lent throughout this month of March 

and into April, we meditate on the suffering that Jesus 

Christ endured on our behalf and how He inspires us to 

serve Him throughout our lifes with the best of our en-

ergies. I pray that this time of special fevotion is espe-

cially meaningful for you and your loved ones as we 

prepare for the celebration of our Lordõs resurrection on 

Easter Day.  

As we join together in prayerful and penitential reflec-

tion during our observance of joly Lent, I thank you 

again for your generous donation to Concordia Semi-

nary in support of its vital mission!  

Most cordially yours,  

Rev. Dale A. Meyer, Ph.D.  

President, Concordia Seminary Saint Louis  
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Offerings and Attendance for April 

DATE  SS 10:30  General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

4/5/20 NA  NA  $5,757 $500 $576 

4/12/20 NA  NA  $4,005 $500 $401 

4/19/20 NA  NA  $2,955 $500 $296 

4/26/20 NA  NA  $2,959 $500 $296 

$15,676*  $2,000 $1,569 Total for April  

Offerings and Attendance for March 

  *Planned for in April ñ$21,315 

DATE  SS 10:30 General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

3/1/20 30 89 $8,534 $300 $853 

3/8/20 23 59 $4,962 $150 $496 

3/15/20 19 58 $3,525 $100 $353 

3/22/20 

3/29/20 

NA  

NA  

NA  

NA  

$2,897 

$3,026 

$500 

$100 

$290 

$303 

$22,944*  $1,150 $2,295 Total for March  

  *Planned for in March ñ$21,315 

Breeze Thru the Leaves 

General Offering           

Year to Date  

Planned Offering         

Year to Date  

$74,082 $85,260 

VBS 2020 
has been postponed until 2021 due to  

concern for the health of our members,  
volunteers and the community.  

 

 

Bible Studies and  

Ladies Worship Night  

Join us for Bible Study Sundays at 

9:00 am and Thursdays at 10 am  

Ladies Worship Fridays at 7:00 pm  

Contact the church at 972 -226-6086 to 

get the zoom links.  
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From the GrulkesñLutheran Bible Translators in Botswana 

As I write this, we are a week out from our intended departure date to head back to the US. Given the global 

health crisis going on, we will not be returning to the US as scheduled. Our current plan is to stay in Botswana 

until August and then return to the US until after Christmas. If we were scheduled to come to your church, 

we'll be in touch once things have settled down a bit to reschedule.   

Botswana confirmed its first three cases of COVID-19 yesterday. The government has been very proactive in 

preventing the spread for several weeks though. Schools closed March 20th, and we are preparing for lock-

down, or "extreme social distancing," which will begin on Thursday. There are beautiful silver linings to this 

crisis, though. Like time spent with siblings reading.  

Plus, school now includes baking lessons! Aside from homeschooling and extra time at home, we are working 

to prepare our translators for working at home. This is trickier than in the US, as most people don't have inter-

net at home, and if they do, they pay per gigabyte. Pray that good solutions would become evident and that 

we would make wise choices.  

Our feelings are all over the place as we process this global health crisis and postponement of our time back 

in the US. On the one hand, we are glad to be safe and well-stocked. On the other, it's strange being so far 

from home during a crisis. We are grieving the experiences we had been looking forward to - visiting church-

es, family vacations, 4th of July, and so many more. At the same time, we are hopeful that our home assign-

ment (furlough) will be just as wonderful as we had hoped, just a little later in the year. We know many of you 

are feeling the same way. We are thankful that God sustains us and gives us peace in times of uncertainty.  

Keep us in your prayers:  

¶ For all those here and around the world affected by COVID-19. 

¶ For those in the tourism industry and any others who have lost their jobs. 

¶ For doctors, nurses, and others on the front lines of this pandemic, both here and around the world. 

¶ For our time at home as a family. May God use it to strengthen us. 

¶ For our translators, as they transition into working from home.  

¶ That God would continue to provide for our ministry through partners like you.   

Carl & Kelsey Grulke 
Mary Jane, Audrey, Judah, Gideon & Isaac 

Ephesians 2:14 
For he himself is our peace...  

Shekgalagari: 

Gka gore ena gka boena ke kagiso yetjho... 

-Baefesia 2:14  

Shiyeyi:  

Paa yeye, ndji inqchak'amu etu... 

- Waefeso 2:14  



Jigsaw Puzzle Exchange 
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Do you need something new to pass the time?  

TOL has begun a jigsaw puzzle exchange. Here 

is how it works:  You bring in 1 - 3  puzzles and 

you exchange your puzzles for 1 -3 puzzles in 

the exchange. The puzzles are located in the 

church library on the shelf by the right side 

window. In order for this to work the puzzles 

need to have all the pieces and be in good con-

dition. The puzzle pieces should be placed in a 

plastic bag. Plastic bags should be placed in the 

puzzle box and the box taped shut.  

If you do not have any puzzles at your house 

but would like to participate, come and get 

some puzzles to get started on!  

Research shows that puzzles are good for both 

the right and left sides of our brains! That is a 

good thing!  

Editors note:  If you are not able to get out and 

need a puzzle to help pass the time, let Kara 

know and she will do her best to get a  puzzle to 

you.  Thank you Mary Wick for initiating this 

puzzle exchange! 

Stewardship News 

Thank you so much to everyone who has          

continued to give to TOLõs ministry! It is so      

encouraging to see your love & faithfulness to  

the Lord in these difficult times!  

We would like to review the 3 ways that you can     

continue supporting TOL financially:  

¶ Contact your bank about their bill pay options.  

¶ Put a check in the mail. (Kara comes in regu-

larly to pick up mail, check email, phone mes-

sages, etc.) 

¶ Enroll for Simply Giving.   Contact Kara & she 

will get you the form to enroll.  

Dear TOL Family,  

We have been working behind the scenes to 

ensure the safety  of our Tree of Life    family 

in light of recent unfortunate events that have 

happened at other churches through the U.S.  

We are putting together a "Safety Team" and 

anyone who is interested in joining this team 

can join us for a training with Dallas County 

sheriff, Chad Prda on Saturday, May 16th at 

9am. This will be no longer than 2 hours and 

we are requiring all participants to bring a 

mask and to practice social distancing for this 

training event. We will be discussing safety 

protocols and evacuation procedures and ways 

to deal with potential threats. Please only at-

tend if you are serious about serving on the 

TOL Safety Team. This is something we will 

hopefully  never have to utilize but will assure 

us that we are prepared as a church family. 

We will have a future church wide training to 

walk through as a church our established 

safety strategy in the months ahead.   

For any questions, please contact Pastor Mark 

at (214) 908-0242 or e-mail him at 

mark.couser@gmail.com. Hope to see some of 

you on May 16th  @ 9am!   

Grace and Peace in Christ,  

Pastor Mark  

TOL Safety Team 

Our SCRIP program is still active. With  

social distancing and limited shopping op-

portunities, gift cards are a great option for 

Mother's Day, graduations, birthdays,    

Father's Day, weddings, appreciation gifts 

for teachers, nurses, and other essential 

workers and also for your personal grocery 

and online shopping . You receive the full 

value of the gift card and TOL receives a 

rebate of 2-12%! Contact Kara to place your 

order at 972 -226-6086 or 

tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org  

SCRIP Gift Card Program 

mailto:mark.couser@gmail.com


Page 7 

Thank you to the following people who donated Easter Lilies!  Some lilies remained at church to 
beautify our worship, but many were taken to  our members who are in nursing homes, assisted 
living centers or just stuck at home. Thank you for brightening the lives of many TOL members! 

Joe & Allie Banda in honor of Joeôs mom & in memory of Allieôs mom 

Chris Gibbs in memory of Bob Gibbs 

Ginny & David Hoppe in honor of David & Ginny Hoppeôs 50
th
 wedding anniversary and in 

memory of Rev. Richard Crockett (brother-in-law of Ginny & David) 

The Hunters in honor of our risen Lord 

Ted Keitch in memory of Jan Keitch 

Christy Kloostra in memory of Lee Kloostra & Todd Sievert 

Sheri & Gregg Lentz in honor of our grandchildren, Hollie & Hunter 

Mary Mobley in memory of Joe Mobley and Emma Hope Pierce 

David & Sheri Morgan in memory of John R. Morgan, Darlene Cates & Heller Ahlstrand 

The Nixon Family in memory of Todne Wellmann & Kaye Green 

Kathleen Rios in memory of Mr. & Mrs. Joe Rios and Mr. & Mrs. Frank Amato 

Verna Rueckert in honor of Nancy Tucker 

Lisa Theriot in memory of Frances Brett and Jane Theriot 

Norm & Mary Wick in honor of Verna Rueckert and in memory of Paul & Arleen Wick and 
Walter Rueckert 

Lee Wilson in honor of children, grandchildren & great grandson and in memory of Kierstyn 
Rattan 

Richard & Kathy Woolery in memory of Donald Supple  

 

Kara,  

Thank You to your Team for sending such beautiful Easter Lilies to our Bentley Assisted Living 

residents at Christian Care. The smile on their face was Bright!  

May God continue to be with our community as we adapt to our New Norm!  

Canõt wait to meet you and your Team very soon. I hope that soon we can schedule some       

Volunteer Activities with your Team!  

Love & Hugs  

Christian Care Mesquite  

Bentley Assisted Living  

Cynthia Evans  



6318 Lyons Road 
Garland, Texas 75043 

Tree of Life Lutheran Church 

Phone:972-226-6086 
E-mail: tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org 
www.treeoflifelcms.org 
 

The loving family of Tree of Life, rooted 
in God’s Word, exists to share the joy, 
love, and peace of Jesus Christ with you! 

 


